

City of Coburg, OR - PICM Response

From HANKS Adam <adam.hanks@ci.coburg.or.us>

Date Wed 11/27/2024 2:04 PM

To fema-r10-mit-picm@fema.dhs.gov <fema-r10-mit-picm@fema.dhs.gov>

Cc WINNER Megan < Megan.Winner@ci.coburg.or.us>; COBURG Mayor < mayor@ci.coburg.or.us>

FEMA PICM Team,

Consistent with our understanding of the decision mandate set forth by FEMA upon local jurisdictions, the City of Coburg is meeting the stated December 1, 2024 decision communication regarding the PICM option the City of Coburg will be pursuing.

It is the intention of the City of Coburg, based on formal, but preliminary, discussion at its November 12, 2024 City Council meeting, to pursue the review, potential modification and adoption of a model code. It is our understanding from multiple sources, including from the FEMA PICM team, that the permit by permit "option" is in effect starting Dec 1 regardless of which of the three pathways are submitted by the December 1, 2024 deadline.

Please provide any guidance and direction that may be helpful in our pursuit of the model ordinance pathway, as well as any additional information that comes forward as a result of the impending deadline.

Thank you, Adam

